
 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

I wanted to share some key information with you. 

Return to School and Testing 

Firstly, thank you for all your support with the staggered return to school. We have now completed all the 
Lateral Flow Testing and pupils were incredibly reliable, organised and resilient and almost everybody 
managed to be at the right place at the right time. An incredible feat! Pupils should now complete the home 
testing as per the previous guidance. We have only had one positive case so far but this child had not been in 
school or in contact with other pupils. 

Home Testing – Positive Lateral Flow test result 

As the lateral flow tests will not have been conducted under controlled conditions (unlike the ones at the 
Assembly Hall or school), the Government guidance says a confirmatory PCR test should be undertaken 
straight away to confirm the result. If the confirmatory PCR test is also a positive result, the pupil should self-
isolate for 10 days since the positive test result and all household members should also self-isolate. If the PCR 
test results in a negative result, this overrides the lateral flow test result and the pupil may end self-isolation 
and return to school. It is vitally important that if you do get a positive test result during home testing for your 
child, you inform the school via covidpupil@heathcote.waltham.sch.uk of the result and the result of the 
confirmatory PCR test immediately, as we still have an obligation to follow our track and trace procedures for 
any close contacts within school. We do receive an email too but this ensures we have a foolproof system. 

Journey to and from School 

I must remind you that pupils should follow previous travel guidance given and ensure they avoid public 
transport where possible and do not travel with other pupils in groups. We are still in a lockdown situation 
and we must all still follow national guidance. Unfortunately, some pupils have been hanging around, mostly 
in Station Road before and after school, in groups and not moving on when asked. Heathcote staff are out in 
the community in hi-viz jackets at the start and end of the school day but we should not be having to monitor 
pupil behaviour. I reiterate that pupils should be planning their journey as best as they can to arrive at the 
allotted time and pupils should be going straight home at the end of the school day. From this point on, for 
any pupil that is identified as not following this guidance, this will lead to immediate contact with you 
about a plan of action and this might mean you will have to escort them to and from school. We simply will 
not tolerate any behaviours that affect the safety of our pupils, their families and the wider Waltham Forest 
Community. It also does no good for the reputation of the school. 

Pupil Admissions 

We are delighted that we have the highest percentage of first choices ever (86%) for the new Year 7s next 
year reflecting the significant improvements the school has made and the school's growing positive reputation 
- this was 55% in 2019. The school has also reduced its Pupil Admission Number (PAN) to 180 in each year 
group (6 forms) which will mean we are likely to be over-subscribed in the very near future. This applies to all 
year groups except the current Year 8 and 9 who will continue at 7 forms until they leave the school. Many 
other local schools are reducing or considering reducing their PAN as pupil numbers that were predicted 
previously have not materialised for a number of reasons. This has also been affected by families moving out 
of London as a result of the pandemic. 

New Staff 

I would like to welcome Bethan Johns, our new School Counsellor to the school community. 

Thank you for your continued support and I do hope that you have had a smooth transition back to school. 

Emma Hillman 

Emma Hillman 


